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DTFAWN-16-R-01856 – Major Mechanical Modernization, Oakland ZLA
Attn: Deana Galloway, Contracting Officer
DOT/Federal Aviation Administration 
Western-Pacific Region
Acquisition Management Branch, AAQ-530

Project: DTFAWN-16-R-01856 – Major Mechanical Modernization, Oakland ZLA

RE: Questions
Dear Deana Galloway: 
Below are the questions from our firm: 
1. Sheet A111 Note 3 says "Remove wall and ceiling coatings scheduled to receive new coatings. Chiller room B115 has Note 3 and according to finish schedule walls (but not ceiling) get painted. The existing wall paint is lead containing. It makes no sense to strip paint from these concrete walls. The existing is in good condition and can be recoated. It would be very expensive and time consuming to strip this paint 100%. Please confirm the intent is to only stabilize loose and peeling paint prior to recoat.

Drawings and specification section 02 82 1.1C Lead Paint and Coating Table does not identify walls as containing Lead in Chiller Room  B115.  Disregard Sheet Note 3 on drawing A111.  Comply with spec section 09 91 23 3.2

Thank you for your time and I look forward to hearing from you. 
Sincerely,

John Stalder, Sr. Estimator
801-771-0933 x 111
1598 N Hill Field Rd, Suite B ● Layton, UT  84041● (o) 801-771-0933 ● (f) 801-825-2027 ● www.e-corp4u.com
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